
We Show respect.  We are Honest. We Include others. We Never give up. We seek Excellence in all we do. 

RISING COVID CASES 

POLITE REMINDER  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Remember to subscribe to the newsletter on our website to receive an electronic copy.  
 
Positive covid email address: positivecovid@milton-st-johns.tameside.sch.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Unfortunately, numbers of children testing positive has been increasing in the last week or so. This is also following 
the trend nationally, due to all restrictions lifting nationally on 24 February. As a reminder please see the below 
extract from a previous newsletter should your child test positive.  
 
‘Living with COVID-19’ outlines a range of significant changes, some of which took taken effect last week. These key 
changes include the end of legal requirements to isolate for people with a positive test and unvaccinated contacts; 
the end of routine contact tracing including the end of advice for close contacts to do daily testing; the end of advice 
for people to do regular twice weekly asymptomatic lateral flow tests, including school staff and pupils in secondary 
schools (apart from special schools and alternative provision); the end of financial and practical support offers for 
those required to isolate.  
 
Despite these changes, the current public health advice remains that people with COVID-19 symptoms should isolate 
and book a PCR test. And anyone who tests positive either via LFT or PCR test, should isolate for 10 days (but can do 
LFTs on day 5 and 6, and safely return to normal activities on day 6 if both are negative). While this is no longer 
legally enforceable, it is still advised for all staff and pupils in schools and settings.  In most cases, parents and carers 
will agree that a pupil with the key symptoms of, or who test positive for COVID-19 should not attend the school, 
given the potential risk to others. If a parent or carer insists on a pupil attending your school where they have a 
confirmed or suspected case of COVID-19, you can take the decision to refuse the pupil if, in your reasonable 
judgement, it is necessary to protect other pupils and staff from possible infection with COVID-19.  This advice is in 
line with other infectious diseases and illnesses. 
 
With all of this in mind, we have taken the decision that we would follow the advice for any child to continue to 
isolate if they tested positive and would not allow them to attend school until they tested negative for two 
consecutive days (after day 5 of isolation). We hope that parents understand and support us with this decision.’ 
 
Warn and inform letters will only be sent out to classes where there are a significant number of cases and we have 
been asked to do so from the Local Authority. 
 
 
 
 
 
Please can we remind parents that we follow DFE advice for sickness and diarrhoea. A child should not attend school 
until 48 hours after diarrhoea or sickness. If medication is prescribed, the full course must be completed and there is 
no further diarrhoea or vomiting for 48 hours after the course is completed. 
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ONLINE SAFETY SESSION FOR PARENTS 

SUCCESS FOR BETH! 

PARENTS’ EVENING SURVEY 

 
 
 
 
 
We would like to say a massive well done to Bethany Dawson in Year 6 who has taken part in the 15th 
Chojinkai Children’s Open Championships at Penrith Leisure Centre.  This was a WKF National Federations event with 
teams from across Scotland and the north of England (one down from the all England level). Bethany won a Silver 
medal. Very well done, Beth! 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have been discussing various options for Parents’ Evening this half term and would like to ask your views on 
what preferences you have about how you would like Parents’ Evening to be conducted.  Unfortunately, we know 
that we will not be able to meet everyone’s needs/ preferences, but we hope that you appreciate we will try and 
cater for the majority.   
 
Therefore, please could you complete the form by clicking on the link below by Friday 18 March before 1pm. It’s 
really important that we get as many people as possible to respond to this questionnaire. 
 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=CrtzuzTHfEWNMuVWCXyII6tU-
HylzutLpW3s3mz7ON1UQldFVVQ4N09VQTMzS1ZWTjY2QzQ0NkYwSC4u 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please remember to sign up to the online safety session for parents that is taking place in school on 30 March at 
2.30pm (this will finish in time to pick your child up).  It really will be useful for parents to be kept up to date with 
internet safety and raise your awareness about how to keep your child safe. 
 
The session is free – all that we ask is that you complete the form below, so that we can ensure we can 
accommodate the number of people wishing to come. 
 
 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=CrtzuzTHfEWNMuVWCXyII6tU-HylzutLpW3s3mz7ON1UQldFVVQ4N09VQTMzS1ZWTjY2QzQ0NkYwSC4u
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SCHOOL MEALS –PRICE INCREASE 

NURSERY PLACES SEPTEMBER 2022 

SPORTS AMBASSADOR NEW CHALLENGE OF THE MONTH 

REMINDER RED NOSE DAY – 18 MARCH 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=CrtzuzTHfEWNMuVWCXyII6tU-
HylzutLpW3s3mz7ON1UREdSQ09UWVFRRFMxTjdVUEQ1OUJFWDZNSC4u 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are very aware that we have been asking for money for the reading challenge recently, but a number of children 
have approached us about what we are going to do for Red Nose Day.  Therefore, we have decided to keep it simple 
and allow the children to either wear something red, colour their hair red, wear red socks or even paint a red nose 
on their faces on this day for a voluntary donation of £2. The children can be as creative as they want with the colour 
red on this day (children that have PE on this day will need to be able to join in with PE activities so please ensure 
footwear is appropriate etc). 
 
If you would like to donate £2 you can do so now on Schoolmoney. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The cost of a school meal is currently £2.32. From Tuesday 26 April 2022 the cost will be £2.34. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We still have places available in Nursery for September 2022. If you are interested in a place for your child please 
contact the school office on 01457 832572 for an application form. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Sports Amabassador Challenge of the month is to see how many burpees you can do in 1 minute!  The whole 
family can get involved in this or you could challenge yourself to beat your score each day! 
 
See below for a burpee demonstration… 
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DIARY DATES 

COLLECTIVE WORSHIP THEME 

 
 
 
 
 
Our collective worship theme for this half term is JUSTICE.    We have been exploring the value in our worship 
assemblies and talking about what juctice means.   
 

Justice is…. 

Judging what is right 

Understanding what is fair 

Standing up for those who need help 

Trying to listen to both sides 

Informed and wise decisions 

Caring enough to take action 

Equal opportunities for all 

 
Please find some ideas about how the whole family can have fun and explore this Christian Value at the end of this 
newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Wednesday 6 April – Thursday 7 April          Bikeability (Year 6) 
Friday 8 April          School breaks up for the Easter holidays 
Monday 25 April         Inset Day – children not in school 
Tuesday 26 April        Children return to school 
Monday 9 May – Thurs 12 May 2022            SATs week (Year 6)  
Thursday 26 May        Children break up for half term break 
Monday 13 June         Children return to school 
Friday 24 June - Monday 27 June 2022         Kingswood Residential trip (Year 6) 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Connect with previous generations with Up Our 
Street - Mossley 
Drawing on research compiled by Mossley Civic 
Society and Mossley Heritage Centre, Up Our Street 
Mossley will bring the town's fascinating history open 
to a wider audience by creating both a digital and 
physical trail through the town.  
 
The trails will launch with a day of celebration on 
Saturday 26 March with guided tours and street 
theatre, artist talks and writing workshops. 
 
 Please keep an eye out for further details on twitter 
@tmbc_culture and on Facebook: 
@TamesideLibraries   
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